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that the issue of consistency and transparency of the various processes concerning the 

involvement of stakeholders is crucial. The processes regulated in the network codes 

regarding the establishment of stakeholder groups and the open public consultations need 

to be adhered to. We consider that this consultation addresses only issues regarding the 

establishment of stakeholder groups. We consider open public consultations as equally 

important, but we will only comment on the suggested structure for stakeholder groups. 

 

With regards to the proposals of structure:  

 

"serve as a platform to share views on network code implementation and 

monitoring" 

Swedenergy thinks that this view expresses only part of the role stakeholders can and 

should have. We think that neither the TSOs nor the Regulators have all the knowledge 

necessary to create efficient legislative measures. Thus stakeholders should have an 

active role in the formulation and implementation of NCs. One example could be the on-

going process within the Nordic countries, investigating of whether the Nordic region 

should switch to the flow based capacity allocation method. The Nordic TSOs are 

running the project more or less in complete isolation, the stakeholder “involvement” 

being very limited. Data and results are presented on a “need-to-know-basis”, and 

modelling assumptions and modelling strategy is designed behind closed doors. Yet since 

flow based  has the potential to profoundly alter the power markets, the market 

participants knowledge on different management of various generation assets (hydro, 

thermal, nuclear), price setting and other market dynamics, would be very valuable to 

design a functioning model. In addition, the cost and opportunities with a change to flow 

based are mostly faced by market participants. Thus they should be heard from the 

beginning. Furthermore, we suggest greater regulatory involvement, since they should be 

able to monitor the available capacity also in the future with potentially increased 

complexity due to flow based.  

 

 

"define responsibilities to ensure clear leadership" 

It is somewhat unusual that the regulated entity gets to draft the rules concerning its own 

area of actions and it raises questions with regards to the impartiality of solutions. In 

order to safeguard all interests Swedenergy asks ACER and ENTSO-E to consider a 

different chair for the committees. In our view the regulators or independent third parties 

should chair all committees with ENTSO-E playing an important secretarial role. 

 

 

"ensure close links between the different groups" 

 

First, the consultation assumes local structures with which the proposed stakeholder 

committees would cooperate. Swedenergy urge ACER to also put pressure on the 

National Regulatory Agencies and the local TSOs to actually set up these regional 

structures. As exemplified above, the record for stakeholder involvement is currently 

patchy and very issue-dependent, even though the information flow has increased 

somewhat.. In addition, introduction of regional groups could be relevant for some codes, 

for example for the CACM where capacity calculation regions are explicitly mentioned. 

Regulators in the region should assess whether regional groups should be introduced in 

addition to national ones. National and regional groups would ensure access to valuable 






